It is with deepest regret that PMI Sydney Chapter wish to advise the death of Brian Kooyman who passed away suddenly in Adelaide on Saturday 1st June at the age of 65.  

The Project Management Community will recall Brian as a PMI member, a friend, a colleague and a great contributor to the profession.   On the PMI front Brian made significant contributions over the years to various PMI international Boards including the Standards Committee, the Ethics Committee and to the development of the in the early days.   

As well as being Managing Director and owner of Tracey Brunstrom and Hammond for many years, Brian was also:
· Adjunct Professor of Project Management, University of Technology Sydney (UTS);
· Honorary Associate Graduate School of Government, University of Sydney;
· Life Fellow of the Australian Institute of Project Management (AIPM), he served as NSW Chapter President, National President and the Chair Council of Fellows; and
· Adjunct Professor at Curtin University.

Brian will be remembered as “very professional, likeable and fun company”. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]We offer Brian’s family our sincere condolences and recognition of the enormous contributions that Brian made to the project management profession and community over the years. 

